
Press release: FCO Minister to visit
Singapore, Hong Kong and Vietnam

FCO Minister for Asia and the Pacific Mark Field has arrived in Singapore
today (7 November), to take part in a SIIA-Chatham House Dialogue on the UK’s
future relations with ASEAN. He will also attend a roundtable with business
leaders and meet Foreign Minister Balakrishnan.

The Minister will then travel to Hong Kong where he will meet ministers to
discuss a range of issues including trade and security, and meet with members
of the British business community. In Vietnam’s capital, Hanoi, Mr Field will
attend the ‘Inspire Me’ festival, celebrating 45 years of diplomatic
relations between the UK and Vietnam, and showcasing British business,
education, science and culture. The Minister will also attend a Remembrance
service in Vietnam.

On Sunday 11 November, Minister Field will join staff from the British
Consulate-General Hong Kong to lay a wreath at the Cenotaph in Hong Kong for
Armistice Day, which this year also marks the centenary of the end of the
First World War.

Speaking on arrival in Singapore Minister for Asia and the Pacific Mark Field
said:

The UK has a strong and enduring relationship with South East Asia,
with many shared interests, such as advancing our prosperity,
security and mutual values. I am looking forward to my meetings
with ministers, business leaders and young people to strengthen our
partnership even further.

As my visit coincides with Armistice Day, it will be an honour to
lay a wreath at the Cenotaph in Hong Kong as we remember those who
paid the ultimate sacrifice on the anniversary of the end of the
First World War.
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